
EXTREMISM/RADICALISATION 

Extremism is defined as:  
  
‘Vocal or active opposition to fundamental British values, including democracy, the 
rule of law, individual liberty and mutual respect and tolerance of different faiths and 
beliefs; and/or calls for the death of members of our armed forces, whether in this 
country or overseas’.    
  
There is no place for extremist views of any kind in our School, whether from internal sources 
– students, staff or governors, or external sources - School community, external agencies or 
individuals. Our students see our School as a safe place where they can explore controversial 
issues safely and where our teachers encourage and facilitate this – we have a duty to ensure 
this happens.  
  
As a School we recognise that extremism and exposure to extremist materials and influences 
can lead to poor outcomes for students and so should be addressed as a safeguarding 
concern as set out in this policy. We also recognise that if we fail to challenge extremist views 
we are failing to protect our students.  
  
Extremists of all persuasions aim to develop destructive relationships between different 
communities by promoting division, fear and mistrust of others based on ignorance or 
prejudice and thereby limiting the life chances of young people. Education is a powerful 
weapon against this; equipping young people with the knowledge, skills and critical thinking, 
to challenge and debate in an informed way.  
 
Our Anti-Radicalisation Risk Assessment can be found here. 
 
Our position statement on Promoting British Values and preparing students for life in Modern 
Britain can be found here. 
 
 
Staff are trained by Alison Walker who has attended WRAP (Workshop to Raise Awareness 
of Prevent) and is registered with the Home Office as a facilitator to deliver in house training 
which is disseminated via whole Staff training and in updates. The school Attendance Officer 
monitors all leaves of absence. 
 
Students learn about this through a broad and balanced tutorial programme, so that our 
students are enriched, understand and become tolerant of difference and diversity and also to 
ensure that they thrive, feel valued and not marginalized. They also learn how to keep 
themselves safe and where to go to get help if they need it (in school and in the community). 
 
Staff and students raise any concerns they may have with Stephanie Bendall who in turn will 

seek advice from outside agencies should the need arise. 

Parents can find help and advice by following this link: 
 

 
 

For information about radicalisation. 

 

http://maidenerleghschool.ng3.devwebsite.co.uk/page/?title=Key+Policies&pid=14
http://maidenerleghschool.ng3.devwebsite.co.uk/page/?title=Values+and+Ethos&pid=15
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-you-can-do/report-abuse/dedicated-helplines/protecting-children-from-radicalisation


 


